
 
                                                                                
 

Chapter Communicator 
 
May 22, 2024 
 
We sadly report the passing of Charles F. Shelton, Jr. on May 17, 2024. 
 

 
 
His obituary may be found at 
https://www.wsclancy.com/obituaries/Charles-Shelton-
Jr?obId=31587650#/obituaryInfo.  Visiting hours will be held at the W.S. 
Clancy Memorial Funeral Home in Branford, CT on Tuesday, May 28th from 
4:00 PM to 7:00 PM. 
 
Charlie was the owner, Administrator and CEO of Branford Hills Health Care 
Center, the Branford Hills Homecare and Companion Services and the 
Branford Hills Health Care Pharmacy.  He was the longest active Member of 



the Connecticut Chapter of the American College of Health Care 
Administrators (ACHCA) serving as it’s Treasurer (1974- 1976), then 
Secretary (1976-1978), then Vice President (1978-1980) and finally as its 
President (1980-1982).  Charlie was a Certified Nursing Home Administrator 
and a Fellow in ACHCA. 
 
Charlie was the recipient of the Connecticut Chapter ACHCA Administrator of 
the Year Award.  In 2020 Charlie was recognized by the national ACHCA with 
its Distinguished Service Award and just this year before his passing he was 
inducted into the national ACHCA Hall of Fame. 
 
Charlie served with distinction for many years on the Board of Directors of 
the Connecticut Association of Health Care Facilities / Connecticut Center for 
Assisted Living and as their Nominating Committee Chair. 
 
He was loved and respected by all. 
 
Our sincerest condolences to his family, friends and colleagues. 
 
 
"The American College of Health Care Administrators…, Promoting 
Excellence In Long-term Care Leadership!"   
 
 


